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School Newsletter  

AUTUMN TERM 

24 September 

2021 

SCHOOL CALENDAR 

 

SEPTEMBER   

Sat 25 Village Community Day 

Thurs 30 Rags 2 Riches collection 

OCTOBER   

Mon 4 FOCS AGM 7pm 

Tues 5 Harvest Festival 9am 

Fri 8 School finishes at 12pm 
for training 

Tues 12
 
& 

Weds 13 
Parents evening 

Thurs 14 School photos 

Weds 20 Class 3 Welcome 
Wednesday 

Fri 22 Half term 

NOVEMBER  

Weds 3 Class 2 Welcome 
Wednesday 

Weds 10 Class 5 Welcome 
Wednesday 

VALUE OF THE MONTH 

Koinonia 

 

Message from Mrs Jones 
 

 

 1 

God is faithful, by whom you 

were called into the Fellowship of 

his Son, Jesus Christ our Lord. 

1 Corinthians 1:9 

Dear Parents, 

Another busy week in Cradley with lots of lovely 

sunshine. The children have had great fun outdoors 

on the field at lunchtime and during clubs, forest 

school and during active maths sessions. 

Thank you so much to all the parents who have 

supported us this week.  Apples have been collected 

and taken to Leominster for pressing ready for our 

Cradley Apple Juice, we have been busy making 

Christmas cards, cakes and we’ve had many helpers 

at Forest School. We really do appreciate your help 

as there are some activities which we just could not 

do without you.  If anyone else can help in anyway in 

school or with FoCS activities please do get in touch. 

On Saturday Cradley are holding a Community day 

on the Church lawn. FoCS have some games and 

would love some more helpers. Please let Rachel 

Wyatt, Annie Meager or Lucy Daniels know if you 

can help.  The children have made a frieze telling the 

Big Story of the Bible which will be on display in the 

Church. Everyone from Nursery to last year’s year 6 

children have contributed. 

I will add a photo next week. 

Have a great weekend. 

God Bless, 

Mrs Jones 

Harvest Festival 

This will take place on Tuesday 5th October at 9.00 am in the school hall. Parents are welcome to attend. We ask 
that you wear a mask whilst in the hall and sanitise your hands before entering. We will have to limit the number to 2 
adults per family. We may have to do this slightly differently to normal and may only be able to have one class in the 
hall at a time depending on the space. 

We would like children to bring a donation for the Ledbury food bank and we will also have a collection for Afghani-
stan Refugees to support the Church Harvest collection this year. 

These arrangement may change at short notice if the Covid situation changes in school. 

Thank you for your understanding. 

mailto:admin@cradley.hereford.sch.uk
http://www.cradleyschool.org.uk


 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Messages from the Office 

Black Pepper 

Please log on to your account and 

double check that your child is in the 

right class, as it causes confusion at 

lunchtime if they’re not.  Reception 

children are in Class 1. Year 6s are in 

Class 5.  Please see the next page for 

the current menu. 

Flu Vaccination Forms 

Please return all forms before the 

half term break. 

Thank you parents! 

 

Covid 19 Reminder 

DfE Guidance: If your child has one or more of the following symptoms, then they must 

not come to school and you must take them for a PCR test. They must stay off school 

until they have the test result. 

The main symptoms are: 

 a high temperature – this means you feel hot to touch on your chest or back (you 

do not need to measure your temperature)  

 a new, continuous cough – this means coughing a lot for more than an hour, or 3 or 

more coughing episodes in 24 hours (if you usually have a cough, it may be worse 

than usual)  

 a loss or change to your sense of smell or taste – this means you've noticed you 

cannot smell or taste anything, or things smell or taste different to normal  

We appreciate your support with this, and keeping everyone safe. 

 

Rags 2 Riches 

We are having a Rags 2 Riches 

Collection on Thursday 30th 

September, so please have a good 

sort out this weekend and bring in 

your donations in a black bin bag at 

drop-off on Thursday. 



Black Pepper Menu 



9am -Thursday 30th September 



 

 

 

Clubs 

Here is a reminder of the clubs that are on this 

half term. 

Club Day/Time Years Member of Staff 

Forest School Monday 3-4pm Yrs 4-5 Mrs Baynham 

Little Fishes: Bible 

Based Stories and 

Monday 3-4pm Yrs 1-2 Mrs Jones 

Christian Drama Tuesday 3-4pm Yrs 3-6 Mrs Jones 

Football  Tuesday 3-4pm Yrs5-6 Coach 

Computing  Wednesday Lunchtime Yrs 3-4 Miss Guy & Digital  

Leaders 

Netball Wednesday 3-4pm Yrs 4-6 Ms Creek 

Gardening Thursday 3-4pm Yrs 4-6 1st Half Term 

only 

Ms George 

Yoga Thursday 3-4pm Yrs 1-2 1st Half Term 

Yrs 3-4 2nd Half Term 

Ms Evans 

Choir Thursday Lunchtime Yrs 3-6 Miss Tuckwood 

Cross Country Friday Lunchtime Yrs 3-6 2nd Half Term 

only 

Ms George 

Art Friday 3-4pm Yrs 5-6 Miss Grizzell 

Attendance 

Well done to Class 4 who have had 98.63% attendance this week. They get to look after Alfie the Attendance 

Bear next week. Please can we remind parents that arrivals after 8.45am are counted as late and arrivals 

after 8.55am once registers close count as a missed morning session and are included in attendance 

figures. 

Class 1 – 98%  Whole school – 93.59% 

Class 2 – 96.9% 

Class 3 – 87.5% 

Class 4 – 98.63% 

Class 5 – 85.71% 



 

 NEWS 

 

Thank you to everyone who brought in 

apples this week to make our school apple 

juice.  I wonder how many bottles we’ll 

make this year? The photo shows the 

apples at the juicers, and FoCS’ Team 

Applejuice will be keeping us updated on 

progress.   

 

 

Please come along and support our stall at 

the Cradley Village Community Day on 

Saturday (25th Sept) from 2pm.  We will 

have games and activities available and 

hope to raise funds for the school. 

 

 

 

FoCS helpers have been in school this week and all Christmas card 

designs are well underway.  A big thank you to our FoCS volunteers and 

teaching staff for their help.  The children are applying finishing touches so 

that we can send the cards off to be printed next week.    

 

Please join us for our AGM on Monday 4th October at 7pm, in school.  All parents and 

carers are welcome and are automatically members of FoCS. It is sometimes difficult to 

work out who is who in FoCS especially if your child is not in the same class, so please 

do let the school office know if you are able to help out.  We have a great team of willing 

volunteers, but we could really benefit from having 2 or 3 representatives from every 

class, so we can share the load. If you have ideas for events this year, would like to join 

the committee, or have a nomination, please let us know via the school office. 

 

Easyfundraising - https://www.easyfundraising.org.uk/causes/friendsofcradleyschool/ 



 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

NURSERY NEWS 

 

 

 

 

 

STARS OF THE WEEK 

We started our week with PE in the hall with Katrina. Katrina set up a ‘Little Red Riding Hood’ obstacle 

course where we needed to weave in and out of the cones, pretending they were the trees in the 

woods on the way to Granny’s house. Next we had to crawl underneath the cargo net and then 

balance over the bridge! After successfully completing the obstacle course all of the children enjoyed 

toast and raisins in the hall.  

On Tuesday we joined Lauren and Donna in the kitchen where we made bread rolls for Granny’s picnic 

basket. We took turns to add in ingredients and to stir the mixture together. We were all very good at 

understanding the oven was hot. During the afternoon we all helped Katrina and Kelley clear the 

leaves from the playground into the big wheelbarrow.  

On Wednesday we spent lots of time outside and had a go at ordering numbered gingerbread men.  

Thursday was all about ‘The Big Bad 

Wolf!’. We coloured in pictures of the Big 

Bad Wolf and then cut out his picture to 

put on a wanted poster. We then talked 

about why we thought the wolf was bad.  

We finished our week in Forest School 

where we are going on a hunt for items to 

put in our baskets. 

NURSERY Zoe for a fantastic start in Nursery 

Jonah for adapting to full days like a superstar 

CLASS 1 Isabella for trying really hard and being persistent in phonics 

Chloe for always listening well and trying her best 

CLASS 2 Arthur for super independent maths 

Poppy for taking a risk and asking really great questions 

CLASS 3 Beth for working independently and taking pride in her painting on the 

class frieze panel 

Johnny for his fantastic drawing of Joseph in his Amazing Technicolour 

Dreamcoat 

CLASS 4 Freddie for always being enthusiastic and ready to learn 

Charlotte for being a persistent learner and taking pride in keeping her 

work neat 

CLASS 5 William for co-operation in lessons and contribution to class discussions 

Lara for her positive attitude to her learning 

HEADTEACHER’S 

AWARD 

Keera for showing care and kindness to new children in school 



 

 

 

This week Class 1 have started 

learning all about the Great Fire of 

London! 

They watched some videos and then 

went on a fire alarm hunt around 

school.  How many do you think they 

found? 

Class 1 

They’ve also enjoyed the lovely warm 

sunshine and spent a couple of days 

outside for Maths, working on their 

numbers! 



Class 2 

The Y1s in Class 2 had a brilliant session at Forest School this week.  

Not The Great Fire of London, but The Little Fire of Cradley!  Each 

Y1 in Class 2 had a go at lighting their very own mini fires, and we 

met a super interesting shield bug! 



 



 

 

 
Class 4 

Year 5 are thoroughly 

enjoying reading The 

Butterfly Lion by 

Michael Morpurgo. 

They loved putting 

themselves in the 

characters shoes by 

doing a ‘conscience 

alley’ walk. 



 

 

 

Choir 

The children had a brilliant first rehearsal as a Choir last 

week - we were very impressed with the turnout! 

Young Voices Concert 

If your child has joined choir, as part of that we will be taking part in Young Voices 22 on 24th January in 

Birmingham. I know this is very early but we must order tickets and T-shirts as soon as possible as they 

ran out last time we went.  

Please can you let me know how many tickets you would like for the evening concert at £20 each and if 

your child would like a T-shirt pack.  

T-shirts are available to wear during the performance and can be ordered via school. Please select sizes 

7-8, 9-10, 11-12, 13-14. They are £12 and include a wrist band and mini torch.  

If you require a T-shirt and / or tickets please put your response on Tapestry titled FY1 Mrs Jones. T-

shirts from 2018/19 can be worn. Payment will be required even if your child changes their mind.  

If you search Young Voices on the internet you can see what an amazing experience this will be for your 

child. We will of course follow all guidance both nationally and locally re Covid 19 and in the event of the 

concert being cancelled they will refund the money for tickets.  

Yours faithfully  

Mrs Jones and Miss Tuckwood 












